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Dear Superintendent,  
 
Thank you for your work preparing and opening our schools this fall. I hope you are able 
to engage in rewarding work and inspire those around to you provide the very best 
educational opportunities to New York State’s students. With this goal in mind, I write to 
inform you of one of NYSED’s efforts to support every region, district, school, and student. 
 
On Monday, September 9, 2024, the Board of Regents adopted an emergency regulation 
regarding regionalization. The intent is to establish a strategic approach to address 
educational disparities, fiscal constraints, and operational inefficiencies across school 
districts in New York State.  
 
In the current educational landscape, we see three significant challenges: 
 

• Student Access to High-Quality Educational Opportunities 
• Fiscal Constraints 
• The Upcoming Graduation Measures Initiative 

 
With these forces at work, we believe the time is now to have each of our 37 regional 
supervisory districts engage in conversations about these topics, identify gaps, and create 
a plan to address them. 
 
This process will be led by the District Superintendent/CEO of each BOCES region, as 
they report directly to the Commissioner of Education. We intend to require a regional 
conversation and have asked the District Superintendents to invite members of the Big 5 
school districts, nonpublic schools, and charters to join the dialog. 
 
The first step in this process is for each school district to complete a Strength and Needs 
Tool developed by the Department, which is available in the NYSED Business Portal. 
Please submit data and responses to the T
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submissions. It is our hope that these regional discussions will result in innovative ideas 
to address the aforementioned challenges.  
 
From these convenings, an interim progress report will be developed and submitted to 
the Department by April 1, 2025. After Department feedback, a final plan will be submitted 
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